My name is Cal Penman and I am 12 years old, we moved here 11 years ago because my father was interested in the Millcroft Golf Course. My dad went golfing every Sunday until COVID - 19 hit. When Covid - 19 hit Burlington, and we were in lock-down, I spent a lot of time going on bike rides on the path when the Golf Course was closed.

If the houses are added the schools will be flooded with new students, and that would not be very good considering there is a pandemic.

My dad really loves golfing, and it makes him very happy, and he is very sad about the development threats. Millcroft is a very unique area and building houses in the Golf Course would ruin the area. I am not a big fan of Golf but the idea of houses being built on the Golf course upsets me. The Golf Course has brought many people joy.

I think before you build houses or even think about it you should consider how other people feel. Thank You.